
 

DATE: June 29, 2025 
  
TO: Jason Geary, Deputy Director E&I 
 
FROM: Nora Gardner, Office of Business Opportunity Specialist 
 
SUBJECT: M/WBE Memo for Contract 2017-020A Lees Chapel Feeder Main 
 
The M/WBE Office reviewed the documentation submitted for the Contract 2017-020A Lees 
Chapel Feeder Main Project to determine compliance with the City of Greensboro M/WBE 
Program Plan.  The goals established for the project were MBE 15.50% and WBE 24.50%.  JR 
Lynch & Sons achieved MBE 0.99% and WBE 8.75%. The company did not meet the M/WBE 
goals; however, it achieved Good Faith Efforts.  

JR Lynch committed to subcontract MBE $234,916.08 and WBE $2,049,763.27 of the total 
contract value of $23,425,865.93 to the following certified M/WBE firms: 

ID Firm Name County 
Description of the 

Work 
Contract 
Amount % 

MBE Martin Enterprise Guilford Hauling $51,536.91 0.22% 

MBE Martin Enterprise Guilford Clearing & Grubbing $98,388.64 0.42% 

MBE Cruz Brothers Alamance Concrete $18,740.69 0.08% 

MBE 40 Acres Surveying Guilford Surveying $32,796.21 0.14% 

MBE McCain Striping Guilford Flagging $30,453.63 0.13% 

WBE Moffat Pipe Wake Jack & Bore $880,812.56 3.76% 

WBE P&S Grading Guilford 
Asphalt Paving & 

Milling $1,077,589.83 4.60% 

WBE 
Canady's Landscaping 

& Erosion Control Davidson Erosion Control $81,990.53 0.35% 

WBE Nickelston Fence Stokes Fencing $9,370.35 0.04% 

 
Please be reminded that during the performance of the contract, if there are any changes, 
including subcontractor replacement, the Department and Prime Contractor must contact the 
Office of Business Opportunity for approval before making any such changes or substitutions. 
 
Cc:   Michael Humphrey, OBO Compliance Officer 


